## September 11, 2021 minutes

The September meeting was held in person (9 attendees) and on Zoom (8 attendees). The program on the history of weaving was given by Susan Rockwell.

Vice-president Claudia Gibson chaired the meeting. She reminded members that dues can be paid to Debra Maloney-Evans, details on website, and a new password will be given to members at the end of September.

Treasurer Cynthia Quilici noted that there is a certain amount of uncertainty to drawing up a budget vs actual spending due to the past unusual year. Library rent is \$200 but will be \$175 this year due to a \$25 discount from the Craft Center and the end of \$40 donation for storage of a loom in the library space.

Scholarship committee said due to a lack of requests for scholarships, they will make a recommendation to the guild about the fund going forward.

There was discussion about guild supplies (4 workshops looms among them) stored in a closet at the Craft Center. The Center wants to use the closet and we pay no rent for it, so these things will have to be moved elsewhere.

Claudia opened discussion about holding a guild-wide project this year. Members coalesced around the idea of "weaver's poker" where a fiber and weave structure are randomly chosen with participants making two pillows, one for themselves and one for a future exhibit. Help with sewing provided and a co-ordinator is needed.

The October program will be "Weavers Helping Weavers" on October 9, 2021.

Additions and corrections can be sent to kacarvey@gmail.com.